



NASEMSO Data Managers Council

MEETING MINUTES

December 18, 2018

Call to Order

Meeting was called to order @2:30p eastern

Roll Call

DMC Members

Felicia Alvarez (UT)
Charles Becvarik (NM)
Drew Chandler (KY)
Chip Cooper (NH)
Chelsea Dubie (VT)
Juan Esparza (FL)
Ridgley Ficks (MA)
Doug Fuller (NE)
Shari Graham (MT)
Chuck Happel (WI)
Michelle Johnson (DE)
Martin Lansdale (OK)
Dan Lee (IL)
Tom McGinnis (CA)
Jay Ostby (WY)
Britnei Outland (TN)

Dipti Patel (GA)
Kevin Putman (MI)
Brian Ritchie (AK)
Amber Vitonen (CO)

Others

Rachael Alter (NASEMSO)
Peter Brodie (NY)
Cathy Curley (PA)
Randall Eimerman (IN)
Joe Ferrell
Jeremy Kinsman (NHTSA)
Kaylen Irwin (PA)
Josh Legler (Assoc. Member)
N Clay Mann (TAC)
Rashmi Nagaraj (DPH)

Secretary's Report

No minutes sent for approval. Motion and second to accept the Agenda was passed.

Regional Reports

- **East – Chip Cooper (NH):**
 - Nothing to report.
- **Great Lakes – Dan Lee (IL):**
 - Nothing to report
- **South – Gary Shirley (TN) Drew Chandler (KY-Alternate):**
 - Nothing to report
- **Western Plains – Jay Ostby (WY):**
 - Noted that Narcan is being used not only for Opioids but several other reasons – may work on a project regionally to analyze usage. Discussion followed.
- **West – Anne Vossbrink (AZ):**
 - Nothing to report.



NASEMSO Data Managers Council

MEETING MINUTES

December 18, 2018

Council Project & Committee Reports

- **NASEMSO HITS Committee – Tim Seplaki (NJ):**
 - Nothing to report.
- **NASEMSO Community Paramedicine/MIH Committee – Anne Vossbrink(AZ):**
 - Nothing to report.
- **NASEMSO EMS Data Opioid Workgroup – Tim Seplaki (NJ):**
 - Nothing to report.

Other Business

- Chip brought up an item related to the v3.5 update. Suggested a change to eResponse.05 to capture some more detail. Also expand options in the Level of Care Provided per Protocol. Discussion supported the proposal with terminology to be used. Will be forwarded to Clay.
- Jay brought up the new GCS 40. Clay mentioned that it have been suggested previously and was not entertained due to lack of wide acceptance to date.
- Jay also asked about SCT transports with a discussion on the differences across borders.

Partner Reports

- **NHTSA OEMS – Jeremy Kinsman**
 - Thanked us for continuing the work being done on v3.5.
 - Attended the HSS Coordinator meeting.
 - Continuing work on the NEMSIS-CARES harmonization project. Also mentioned that HSS is looking at creating a Cardiac Registry. Just in the planning stages for now.
- **NEMSIS TAC – Dr. Clay Mann**
 - Version 3.5.0 revisions were reviewed
 - Review of ballot for NEMSIS elements for promotion/demotion
 - “Not Signed” values to added to eOther.15
 - Some equipment related items will not be removed from current locations and moved into eProcedures. As reviewed it seemed to have many more items that would make this a much more complex change.
 - eDisposition.12 toolkit
 - Release of a beta version of the V3 Cube
 - 2017 Public-Release Research Dataset is available!
 - Closing out the 2018 dataset. Will work with states to provide as much data as possible.
 - Looking to split current position at the NEMSIS TAC into two separate ones. One to be the State Liaison and another to cover the Clinical aspects.

Next Meeting

Tuesday, January 15, 2019 – 2:30p eastern.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the call concluded at 4:20 pm Eastern.

Meeting minutes respectfully submitted by Chuck Happel, Secretary